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MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING  
SEPTEMBER 9, 2024 

  

Bellevue City Council met on Monday, September 9, 2024, at 7:30 p.m.  Following 
the Pledge of Allegiance, a prayer was offered by Council member, Mrs. Ommert.  Council 
members present:  MR. BAKER, MR. HILL, MS. MUNIZ, MRS. OMMERT, MR. SHEPHERD, 
and MR. WYNBISSINGER.  Mr. Burkhart was excused. 

 
Minutes of the regular City Council meeting of August 26, 2024, were presented for 

approval.  A motion was made by Mr. Wynbissinger to approve the minutes as written.  It was 
seconded by Mr. Baker.  The minutes are approved as written.    

 
REPORTS AND COMMUNICATIONS FROM CITY OFFICIALS:   

 

Mayor Strecker reported that there will be a ceremony for the 911 Anniversary on 

9/11/24 at 9:45 a.m. 

 

Safety-Service Director, Mr. Brugnone, reported that there were some concerns 

over the paint job on a building in town.  The people agreed to tone it down a bit.  Painting 

should be approved by the Architectural Standards Board. 

 

Auditor, Mr. Smith, handed out a report on the revenue, receipts and expenses year 

to date through August 31st. 

 

Law Director, Mr. Wallingford  thanked Vickie Dauch for filling in for Clerk of Council, 

Mrs. Soper.   

 

REPORTS OF CITY COUNCIL MEMBERS:      
 

Mr. Baker reported that real estate appraisals in Sandusky County have been done 
and they are coming back in high.  Perhaps the City should consider giving the tax payers a 
break on this. 

 
Mr. Wynbissinger reported there are issues with the lights on the underpass.  The 

railroad and Ohio Edison are aware of this. 
 
Mr. Hill inquired about the paving on the southeast of town.  It was reported that it is 

estimated to begin around September 16, 2024. 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 

Mrs. Ommert reported there was a Budget & Finance Committee meeting tonight at  
at 7:15 p.m.  A representative from the Bellevue Area Tourism Bureau was present at the 
committee meeting, gave an update on their projected budget, and answered questions. 
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CITIZEN COMMENTS:   
 
None 
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:     
 

President Smith stated that Treasurer, Mr. Freitag, and Councilman, Mr. Burkhart, 
were excused tonight.   

LEGISLATION:    
 
No Legislation.    

 

CLOSING REMARKS:    
 
No closing remarks. 

 

ADJOURNMENT:  
 
President Smith thanked everyone for attending and requested a motion to adjourn.  

   
A motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Baker.   It was seconded by Mr. Wynbissiner.  

All were in favor.   
  

Respectfully submitted,   
  
   

_______________________________        ___________________________________  
Ronald Smith      Rhonda R. Soper 
President of Council     City Council Clerk 
 
 
         __________________________________ 
                                                                             Vickie K. Dauch 
                                                                             Acting Clerk  

 


